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York East Board of Directors 2020/21 
President:                        Kyle King  
President Elect: Sandra Graham 
Vice President: Sheri Stamm  
Treasurer:  Diane Yocum 
Secretary:  Betsy Buckingham 
Past President: Hunter Mink 
Sargeant at Arms:  Ben Marchant 
At-large Members & Committee Chairs: 
Chris Beck 
Becky Disney – Fundraising & Giving 
William Gierasch – Club Administration 
Linda Gorter – Rotary Foundation  
Sandra Graham – Membership 
Angie Hartman  
Chris Izzo – Grant Committee 
Greg Kern – Community Service  
Tim Koller – Public Relations  
Kris Pollick 
Bob Straw - Vocational  

      
Happy Birthday to you… 
                 March  
3/4…………………………………..John Schriver 
3/7…………………………………..Angie Hartman   
3/11…………………………………Elizabeth Wolf 
3/16…………………………………Tony Molinaro 
3/20…………………………………Ben Marchant  
3/22…………………………………Randy Nauman 
3/26…………………………………Steve Altland 
  *If your March birthday is not listed, please contact 
 Betsy Buckingham at bwb1954@verizon.net.          

February Programs 
 

3/2 State of York East: Updates from 

Committee Chairs 

3/9 Linda Spahr: York County 4H 
3/16  York County School of Technology 

Students of the Month 

3/23  TBD 

3/30 Ron Bunce: Children’s Home of York  

 
York East currently meets via ZOOM VIRTUAL MEETING 
platform only.  Instructions on how to join the virtual 
meeting will be sent to membership via the email 
meeting reminder each Monday.  

 

 

 

YORK EAST ROTARY BOARD MEETING 
Board Meeting on Thursday, March 11, 2021  

7:30 a.m. VIA ZOOM Virtual Platform 

 
 

WEEKLY MEMBER PARTICIPATION: 
 

Greeters 
At this time York East Secretary takes 
attendance through ZOOM Virtual Platform 
 

Invocators 
We are temporarily foregoing the Invocation 
 
 

REMINDER: If you are unable to serve as greeter or invocator, 
please find a replacement and notify Betsy Buckingham.   
(If you prefer to not deliver the invocation, please let Betsy 
know so you will not be assigned.) 
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A Message from our President  
 

       
 

Hello York East Rotarians! 
 
This past week, Elizabeth shared that she has been asked 
to spearhead a districtwide committee on mentorship 
and retaining members.  While this has been something 
that we have continuously addressed as a membership, 
it’s my hope that this exciting announcement will serve as 
a much needed reminder of its importance in the growth 
of our club. 
 
Mentor is defined as “an experienced and trusted 
adviser.”  A mentor is someone with which you can 
develop a long-term relationship centered around 
building the mentee’s growth and development.  A 
mentor does not work on a day-to-day basis to help a 
mentee make decisions, but they are there to serve as 
someone who can offer support, wisdom, and teaching 
over time.  A mentor may serve as a sounding board for 
their mentees, and often times play a large role in helping 
them in their service and leadership. 
 
A few of the benefits of being a mentor are improved 
communication skills, a reinforcement of our own 
knowledge in the organization, an ability to broaden our 
personal network, a sense of fulfillment and growth, and 
lastly, improved leadership skills. 
 
Regardless of your position in life either personally or 
professionally, I doubt you have succeeded without the 
guidance of a trusted mentor somewhere along the way.  
As opportunities arise at both the district and club level, 
please consider serving in a mentorship capacity.  Not 
only will this selfless act enrich the lives of others and 
improve the long-term viability of our club, but I have no 
doubt that it will increase your own knowledge of this 
organization that we serve. 
 
Yours in Rotary Service,  

Kyle 

Kyle G. King, President 

 
We Need YOU to step in line as York East 
Rotary Vice-President for the 2021-2022 
Rotary Year 

The Vice President falls in the line of succession behind 
the President Elect, giving this candidate 2 years to learn 
and prepare for the President’s position BEFORE serving 
as President. Our District 7390 provides wonderful 
training opportunity for all leadership positions. The York 
East Board of Directors also offers strong support for it’s 
members. Please contact Kyle: 
KGKing@YorkCountyPA.gov.  
 

York East Spring 2021 Service Projects:  
April 17th - Mt. Zion Road Clean-up  
April 24th Clean-up at Gold Start Memorial Garden.  
Greg Kern, York East Community Service Chair, is 
coordinating both these efforts. Please mark your 
calendars!  
 

York East Golf Outing on September 21st: 
Put Tuesday, September 21st on the calendar for our 
Golf Outing at Heritage Hills! If you can help out in any 
capacity and/or want to serve on the Golf Committee 
your input is welcome. Contact Becky Disney: 
bdisney@greaterpawv.wish.org.  
 

York East Dues: What is Covered and What 
You Need to Pay   
As a member of the Rotary Club of York East, your dues 
not only cover our in-person meeting expensesBut also 
sustain the organization and its legacy of giving.  As a 
member of Rotary District 7390 and Rotary International, 
we are assessed dues on each member by each of the 
two organizations. 

 
The Board of Directors decided at our February meeting 
that we will continue to do virtual meetings through the 
end of March, deciding in March whether to resume in-
person meetings.  Because of that, we delayed invoicing 
you, our members, for the 1st quarter dues typically sent 
out in January.  You will be receiving an invoice in the 
next week or two for those dues, and you do have the 
option to pay the normal $180 quarterly payment for 
January through March 2021, or pay just the portion of 
your District and International dues, which is $40. 
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